HIAWATHA BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MINUTES
REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING
August 13, 2012
The Hiawatha Board of Adjustment met in regular session on August13, 2012. Chairman Brian Fanton called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Members present: Frank Glaser, David Matthews and Christina Goodman. Members Absent: Sam Sharonick. Staff present: Community Development Director, Mark Powers, Assistant Building Official, Jim Fisher and Code Enforcement Officer, Chad Breidinger and City Engineer, Dick Ramsom.  Guests: Bart Woods, Primus
Board member, Christina Goodman moved to approve the agenda and the July 9, 2012 minutes, second by Frank Glaser. Motion carried. 
a.  PUBLIC HEARING - consider a Variance request to the City of Hiawatha, City of Hiawatha Unified Development Code, Chapter 165.16:13C3, which requires a rear yard in I-2 Zoning to be 25ft.  Crystal Group is requesting a variance for the properties located at 855 Metzger Dr. and 850 Kacena Rd.,  Hiawatha, IA.

Public hearing opened at 7:02 p.m. for 855 Metzger Dr. and 850 Kacena Rd, for the request of a Variance to the to the City of Hiawatha, City of Hiawatha Unified Development Code, Chapter 165.16:13C3. Bart Woods with Primus was present to represent the variance request.
There were no comments received, verbal or in writing, concerning this variance prior to the meeting. 
Brian Fanton asked the board if there were any questions. 
Frank Glaser asked if there is an easement that runs between the buildings. Mark Powers stated that there was but they would be asking to abandon the easement. He also stated that there wouldn’t be any utilities running through the easement.
Frank Glaser wanted to know if it would revert back if the buildings were sold. Mark Powers stated that the easements would have to be re-established through the council. Otherwise, it would stay with the buildings.
Christina Goodman asked if there were any drainage concerns. It was explained by Dick Ransom that there were no concerns, the drainage that is in place now is sufficient in controlling water flow.
It was also asked by Frank Glaser whether the storm drains were shared. Dick Ransom indicated that they are shared; he stated that they are private and will remain private.

Public hearing closed at 7:11p.m.

Board Member, Christina Goodman presented Docket #005, approving the Variance request to the City of Hiawatha Unified Development Code, Chapter 165.16:13C3 as requested by Crystal Group, to allow a reduction in the rear yard setback; with the following condition:
1. The building link will be constructed as an independent structure. If uses ever change or the lots were to ever come under separate ownership, the link will be designed and constructed such that it can be removed and the resulting building openings infilled, without compromising the structural integrity of neither adjacent building. If this were to ever happen, the minimum yards will then be reestablished since they would again be necessary.

Second by Frank Glaser.
Roll call vote: 

AYES:  Frank Glaser, David Matthews, Brian Fanton and Christina Goodman

NAYS:  None

ABSENT: Sam Sheronick
Variance Approved w/conditions
Board member, Christina Goodman moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:24 p.m., second by Frank Glaser. Motion carried. 
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